October 18, 2004

Dear Mr. Bailey:

Thank you for taking the time to write so thoughtful a commentary on the situation regarding the WPA\C and Philip Barlow. I appreciate your willingness to share your ideas on this matter.

All of us at the Corcoran fully support your concerns about the freedom of expression, as does the leadership of the WPA\C. It would appear, however, that you have not been given all of the information underlying the WPA\C's decision to ask Mr. Barlow to step down from his curatorial role in the forthcoming Options exhibition. So please allow me to fill you in a bit further:

In fact, it was precisely the WPA\C's concern that the principles of freedom of expression be scrupulously upheld, and that the Corcoran's long-standing policy on this issue be honored, that prompted the decision regarding Mr. Barlow. And so that there be no misunderstanding, to my knowledge there had been no communications from any "angry" artists at the time this question was under discussion. In fact, I have heard none at all to date.

As you know, Mr. Barlow stated publicly that he intended to exclude from curatorial consideration any artist who had participated in the City's Party Animals or Panda Mania projects. It is immaterial to the curatorial considerations of "Options" whether or not these unrelated projects produced "good" or "bad" art. What is critical is that Mr. Barlow's position excluded an entire CATEGORY of artists on the basis of their participation in a civic project (however misguided Mr. Barlow or others may have felt it to be).

Such a position is not acceptable in a society that values freedom of expression. If we begin by excluding one entire group, where do we draw the line? Communists? Republicans? Blacks? Jews? People with red hair? This is a Pandora's box that cannot be opened in a society that values liberty.

The Corcoran's and the WPA\C's position is as follows:

"While it is the responsibility of a curator to exercise both professional and personal judgment in the selection of works of art, this process must be based upon the artistic merit and suitability of the works in question to the themes or purposes of an exhibition or its related materials. It is inappropriate to base curatorial decisions upon the political, social or intellectual opinions an artist may hold, upon an artist's personal behavior, personal life, or relationship to the curator or to the institution. This principle includes the contribution of an artist's talent and/or work to causes in whose validity he or she believes, whether or not they are controversial and regardless of any opinion a curator may hold of them."

I do hope you find this useful and that it sheds further light on the very principled and thoughtful concerns you have raised.

DCL

